

Campsea Ashe Village Hall  
Meeting notes 20<sup>th</sup> April 2021

- **reopening 1 - children's dance**

entry can be thru kitchen door, handwash sink

shoes off

little crosses to stand on if necessary

15 people max per session

at end of session:

kids leave via patio doors

only one child in WC at a time

parents won't generally come inside – if they do, only in holding area with mask

patio and front doors and windows open

spray handles and surfaces

has agreement of parents

Agreed, to go ahead with dance hire

Cleaning – this weekend / before.

- **reopening 2 - local elections**

ESC does all risk assessment, they have been sent a plan of the hall.

Key dropped to council offices, they then let themselves in.

- **reopening 3 - other users**

An additional class will start after the election, Thurs after – also children.

Possibly wait delay til after 17<sup>th</sup> May?

No other users are likely to restart in the immediate future. Possible one long term query re wedding, June 2022.

- **accepting one of the toilets quotes, volunteer to work with TS**

nominate Mike to work with TS

aim to do work in summer – classes have tended to be term term

- **floor renovation**

ideally toilets first

ideally both by autumn

yes to accept the flooring

- **drains / soakaway / container**

need to move to container

Kate to look for people to move and also possibly keep container

TS to look inside

TS to contact Clarke and Simpson re drainage plans

Parish Council is OK with plans if they come to pass

TS to contact Bob W if he has plans

- **bins - location / enclosure**

have been in both locations in the past (by hall and by pub fence)

pub – some issues with lorry access

side ditch – possibly some issue of lorries being able to access this location

have had fewer complaints in current location – due to hard standing

don't want them to take up parking space

Kate prefers pub ditch side

Norse has contract to empty

- **parking area - size, surface?**

Consensus that improvements would be welcome

Kate to look into road planings

TS to look into tarmac of small part by the road

Consensus for tarmac for entrance, planings OK for the rest

Need to organise parking layout better

- **AoB**

some concern about water pumped from the pub into ditch

ditch widened, need to liaise with Emma at the pub

possibly some new people for committee once we get going again

weds 26/5, 7pm